

PP – Year 6 Cross Country Friday 25th September

Dear Parent / Caregiver,

The school Faction Cross Country Championships are to be held on the school oval on **Friday 25**th **September**. The carnival is for Pre Primary to Year 6 students and we expect all students to compete unless they have a legitimate reason not to. The cross country is a challenging event. Please discuss with your child the importance of effort and the pursuit of their personal best. **If your child can't compete please inform the class teacher in writing**.

*If parents are attending we still require them to follow the State Government Phase 4 requirements of maintaining a physical distance of 2 square metres.

The program for the day is as follows:

Early lunch 12:20 - 12:50

1:00pm	Pre Primary	600m
1:15pm	Year 1	600m
1:25pm	Year 2	600m
1:35pm	Year 3	1200m
1:50pm	Year 4	1200m
2:05pm	Year 5	2000m
2:25pm	Year 6	2000m
2:50pm	Presentations	

***Parents please note that times are approximate only and races may start earlier than stated.

The carnival will only be postponed to the 14th October if heavy rain and/or strong winds are expected. ***

WHAT TO BRING: Drink bottle of water

ASTHMA PUFFERS (if needed)

WHAT TO WEAR: Shorts/Skirt/Skorts

Faction shirt

Sport shoes and socks (NO footy boots/thongs/sandals etc)

Hat and sunscreen

Students may also apply faction coloured zinc and hair spray at home. These items are **not** to be brought to school.

Each race will be timed. The fastest 6 boys and fastest 6 girls from each category below will qualify for the interschool squad who compete on the 22nd of October at Penistone Reserve in Greenwood.

Junior (Year 1 & 2), Intermediate (Year 3 & 4), Senior (Year 5 & 6).



Thankyou

Mr J. Moon (Physical Education Teacher)